NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

July 23, 2013 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE: Bill Grafton, Marynel Halatsis, Lori Hillstrand, Bruce Humphrey, Ron Mott, David Osborne and Bob Woodill. 

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda as written.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All

David Osborne, on behalf of all members, welcomed new Commission member – Ron Mott.

7:00PM:  COMMISSION BUSINESS  

     SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

· Commission Priority Projects, Land Management

$4k has been appropriated to the Sr. Work Program.  Ron Mott, Bruce Humphrey, Lori Hillstrand will be involved in a review of projects with the agent and present at the next meeting.

· George Road – project for rebuilding of basin still underway.  John Chessia is monitoring the project.

· Cuffee Lane Parking Area – work in the 50’ buffer without a permit. David Osborne felt there was no damage to the wetlands. Nancy Hemingway suggested creating a management program

· Conservation Restrictions – David Osborne and Nancy Hemingway met with

Scott McFadden regarding conservation restrictions on certain projects (requested by CPC).

· Commission Regulatory Housekeeping

OOC modified template – currently 6 different forms to be combined into 1 form.

· Fall Town Meeting

Article requests due Wed July 24. Bob Woodill felt that the CPC letter on Masthead drive should be included.

· Simon Hill 40B –Zoning Application 

List of waivers were distributed to Commission members. Nancy Hemingway will email the members the final version.

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

· Open Space & Recreation – Marynel Halatsis rolled budget over. She will pull the group together and work on action items.

· Pathways – Bob Woodill said that the next meeting would be 8/1/13. Money was released for use on pathway paving from South Street to the HS. 

· Trail/Signage – Bob Woodill along with the wetland scientist, surveyor and engineer have been working on Jacobs Pond. Bob Woodill will review with Nancy Hemingway locations of signage and wait until spring, since project is not time sensitive. 

Farming/Licensing - Jacobs Farm, Norwell Farms CSA, yearly update and discussion with the Commission regarding plans and proposals.

Nicky Bartlett and Joanne Randolph spoke on farm plans. Nicky Bartley said that Scott is doing a great job. Farmers market is now open. They’ve been planting and harvesting. Scott will make the restoration of Jacobs farm a priority in the fall. They will present to the CPC for funds. They are in need of equipment to work the fields, water and electricity. 

· CPC - 

Masthead Drive – David Osborne said that the CPC took the Commission’s endorsement of this property and voted unanimously to consider obtaining the property.

Simon Hill – there is talk of CPC obtaining this property.

Mount Blue – David Osborne stated that David Turner would like to donate a small parcel of land for possible conservation use, at no charge. Nancy Hemingway will post it on the Keep and Share.

MISCELLANEOUS 
Bills: MACC - $504.00

             Motion: Bob Woodill moved to pay the bill.

             Second: Ron Mott


In Favor:  All

             Minutes – Last year’s minutes are finished. 6/4/13 minutes will be reviewed at the next meeting.
8:00PM: PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 

***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

248 Wildcat Lane / SE52-985 / Septic Replacement                                                                      COC

Applicant: Richard T. McGowan / Representative: Mike Frazier, MTV Leasing

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway had found cutting to the edge of the wetland and bulldozing into the wetland without permit. The original plan was working well. The new owner had his own plan. Nancy Hemingway recommends denying the COC and issuing a violation letter.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to deny the COC and issue a violation letter for 248 Wildcat Lane.

Second: Bill Grafton 


  
In Favor: All

486 Mount Blue Street / SE52-1016 / Clear-cutting Restoration                                                  COC 

Applicant: Michael Frazier, MTV Leasing / Representative: Joe Webby, Webby Engineering 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that everything is done according to the plan but the required growing season must be met.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to table the COC until spring and issue a bank letter for 486 Mount Blue Street.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All
16 Copeland Tannery Drive / SE52-945 / Septic Upgrade                                                            COC

Applicant: Donald Zook & Laura Delaplain / Representative: Grady Consulting, LLC 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the property looks fine and recommends COC approval. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to grant the COC for 16 Copeland Tannery Drive.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All

45 Cedar Point / SE52-955 / Raze & Rebuild                                                                                 COC

Applicant: Domenic Mazzocco / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates 

Present: Josh Bows, Domenic Mazzocco

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the original work for replication was done in the resource area. She has no problem with the site but recommends a 1-year growing season. 

Josh Bows questioned how the Commission could impose the condition of waiting 1 year for growth when all the conditions had been met. Mr. Mazzocco said that his only issue is that the initial planting was done as they were told in the OOC. It was his understanding that when this was done they would receive the COC. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to table the COC at 45 Cedar Point until the first meeting in October.

Second: Bill Grafton                         

Opposed: Lori Hillstrand, Bruce Humphrey. 

41 Accord Pond Drive / SE52-600 / Parking Expansion                                                               COC

Applicant: Marybeth Murphy, Sullivan Tire / Representative: Merrill Associates 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said work wasn’t started and the permit lapsed. Recommending a COC.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a COC for 41 Accord Pond Drive.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All

340 Old Oaken Bucket Road / SE52-980 / Single-Family Home Construction                          COC

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the project is complete. One concern is the markers on the fencepost for a no disturb zone. Area behind the fence post is being mowed. She recommends issuing a COC with a violation letter stating that continuing to mow behind the fence posts will be in violation. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a COC for 340 Old Oaken Bucket Road to be accompanied by a letter stating a violation if further mowing is done behind the fencepost.

Second: Ron Mott 



In Favor:  All

221 River Street / NCC# 22(13) / Replace Existing Dock                                                  RDA / DOA 

Applicant: David McPherson / Representative: N/A

Ron Mott was recused from hearing due to conflict of interest.

Present: David McPherson

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that work was ongoing in the river without a permit. They were replacing an existing dock. She recommended the configuration of the new dock and instructions to be in compliance with building code.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue a positive 2B - under Wetland Protection Act and Bylaw, a positive 5 - under the Bylaw and a negative 2 & 3 – under both the WPA and Town Bylaw for 221 River Street.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor: All

83 School Street / SE52- 1029 / Remove (4) trees & grind stumps                                                NOI 

Applicant: Jennifer & Jacob Varekamp / Representative: Hansen Tree Service 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the NOI has been submitted. Work was stopped in tree cutting.

Also constructed was a beehive oven under a roof for outdoor cooking, which was allowed by filing of the NOI. The NOI legitimizes the work already done.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to close an NOI for 83 School Street/SE52-1029/remove (4) trees & grind stumps and issue an OOC.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All

42 Parker Street / SE52-1028 / Septic Installation                                                                          NOI

Applicant: James & Elaine Regan / Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Gary Walcott/Grady Consulting

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this is being placed in the only appropriate location on the lot that is away from the resource area.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to close the NOI and issue an OOC for 42 Parker Street.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All

18 South Street / SE52- 1030 / Athletic Complex Reconstruction w/ Track & Field                  NOI 

Applicant: James Boudreau, Town of Norwell / Representative: John Perry, Gale Associates

Present: Sean Boyd, Bill Seymour, Mark Manganello (LEC) and John Perry (Gale Associates). 

Discussion: Sean Boyd presented proposed work and existing conditions on the field. Mark Manganello did a site evaluation that revealed BVW on the site, which he highlighted on the plot plan. Minor modifications were made to the wetland flags shown on the plan. 

They would like to demolish the existing track and widen and shorten the new track. They will be holding the existing fence line as their limit for the track. There will be a synthetic field with no trees removed and no grass areas disturbed. A permanent wall will be installed. Proposed drainage was discussed with watersheds shown. Nancy Hemingway said that John Chessia has been retained to review the stormwater and structural controls. Mark Manganello said that Mr. Chessia has been provided with all calculations and they are in constant communication with him.

Erosion control was updated and the plan will be submitted to the Commission. This editing was done from recommendations discussed with Nancy Hemingway.  

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the NOI for 18 South Street until the 8/20/13 meeting. 

Second: Bill Grafton


In Favor:  All

River Street (Bl. 72, Lot 13, 14, 15 & 22) / SE52-1031 / Site-work & Grading                                 NOI

Applicant: Kevin Welch / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting 

Present: Kevin Welch and Brendan Sullivan.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that Russ Waldron had reviewed the wetlands delineation in 2008. She showed on the map which part of the property is under the jurisdiction of the Commission. 

Brendan Sullivan explained a slight change in the silt sock detail. The Chair read a letter from Edward Eckelstone (abutter at 52 Riverside) to Nancy Hemingway, since Mr. Ecklestone was unable to attend. Brendan Sullivan pointed to the location of Mr. Eckelstone’s property and said that this work will have no impact on his property.

Abutters:

Sean Tate – 88 Riverside Drive – Will the barn have a full basement? Brendan Sullivan answered that it would be a slab on grade.

John Danieli – 10 Troy Road - is concerned about flooding to his property from the water runoff. Nancy Hemingway explained what portion of the property is in our jurisdiction. Due to the water flow, she would request a double layer of erosion control be used at the 100’ buffer. 

Maryann Petterino – 100 Shrine Road – Questioned use of the barn since it’s as large as the home. Mr. Welch will be using the barn for adult toys.            

Patty Weiner – Questioned the size of the septic system. Would downsizing the septic control some of the run-off? Brendan Sullivan said the size of the system was based on the soil perc rate. 

Nancy Hemingway said that a DEP number was issued today. 

David Osborne questioned the slope. He feels terracing might be an option.  Brendan Sullivan said that with the grading, they could step it and plant the steps. 

Brendan Sullivan asked if it would help if they installed roof drains into drywells in the house and the barn. He will also submit a planting plan to Nancy Hemingway for approval. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close the NOI for River Street and issue an OOC.                          

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All

ENFORCEMENT / VIOLATION HEARINGS and DISCUSSIONS:  

· 500 Grove Street / Crook – Nancy Hemingway said that Mr. Crook constructed an impressive walking trail behind, not on, his land but did not pull any permits. He is scheduled to attend a meeting at Town Hall on Thursday morning. 

· 13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2) / Burke & Kenney   - Nancy Hemingway said that the planting was done on 13 and 15 and is still being monitored.  

She said the main issue with work undone is with #17. She suggests letting #17 know that there was an unresolved violation with 13 & 15 and that should any future project work occur on that site, they would have to alleviate that problem.

· 282 Lincoln Street / EO# 3(13) / Kenney  & 294 Lincoln Street – reported violation: Nancy Hemingway said that they were notified to attend and have not replied. She recommends a letter of stating that they are being fined. She suggested language under the local bylaw and the wetland protection act. She suggests $100 per day under the local bylaw and $250 per day under the WPA. 
Motion: Bill Grafton moved on 282 Lincoln Street to issue a letter of enforcement with a fine of $100 per day under the local bylaw and $250 per day per state retro back to the last time there was conversation to address this. This is forgivable if the work is done within 90 days.
Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All
· 707 Main Street – Dunkin Donuts - Nancy Hemingway said that they were to file a NOI for after the fact work that hasn’t been done, so she suggests sending an enforcement letter stating they need to submit by the next meeting or fines will be incurred. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved that an Enforcement letter be sent, as discussed.

Second: Bill Grafton 



In Favor:  All

· South Street Dumping on Town Property – tabled per Nancy Hemingway.

· Summary of ongoing violations status report – Nancy Hemingway said that 95 Tiffany was before us in the past. He is stockpiling and she would like to file an EO.

AGENTS REPORT - For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.
Norwell Muni-Mapper presentation

Mount Blue – Forest Cutting (Update – if necessary) 

SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS 

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to adjourn at 10:55pm

Second: Bob Woodill 




In Favor:  All

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 20, 2013.  

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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